
Sharp’s Cemetery Board of Directors Meeting – 3/12/18 

Attendees: Tom Swan, Charles Moore, Jerry Hendricks, Pam Goffinet 

• Fence. We have not received an estimate from the Maccaris about 
painting the fence yet. They did recommend scraping off the old paint 
rather than sandblasting since that would open up pores leading to 
quicker deterioration.  

• Burials.  

o An urn of the remains of Charles Levis will be buried on April 14 
in South Section, Row 13. Name will need to be carved on 
existing stone. ABBA will do it for $150. We will be paid directly 
and forward the money to ABBA. 

o Burial of the David Mackey urn is still unresolved. There are 12 
gravesites in the Mackey plot, Center Section, Rows 20 and 21, 
and the marker lists ten names, but we don't know the exact 
locations. 

o Howard Skinner’s niece wants to bury her father’s urn in the 
same plot, Above the Driveway, Row 35, Plot 9. Would like two 
separate stones, one upright and one flat which was approved. 

o It was resolved that we charge $200 to bury urns with $50 
retained and $150 paid to the persons performing the service.  

• Finances. We took a hit when the market dropped, but has now 
recovered to the value at the year’s start. 

• Mowing. Pam confirmed that Eric will charge $250/mowing this year, up 
from $225. 

• Webpage. Jerry has updated the Old Stone Cemetery section. Previously 
the entire document prepared by Evan Gruber was scanned and 
uploaded as one file. He received the original files and now all the 



2 

interments are listed on one page with links to a description of the 
headstone including a color photo. 

• Cleanup: We will clean up the remaining Christmas decorations on 
March 22 at 10:00 a.m in preparation for Easter. 

 

Submitted by Jerry Hendricks 

 

Next meeting on April 9, 2018 

 


